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The National Service Scheme (NSS) unit of Shyam Lal College (M), University of Delhi 

organised an orientation session for newly enrolled first-year students on 6th December 

2022 at 12:30 pm in the seminar hall.  

The session began with a formal welcome address given by Mr. Varun Panwar, Faculty 

Member, NSS, who gave a brief introduction about the NSS unit of SLC and also through 

light on the various events organised in previous session and their relevance. Mr. Panwar 

also explained about NSS structure, roles and responsibilities of volunteers, and 

motivated them to be proactive in understanding and addressing different social issues, 

which could be helpful for  them in building their personality and contributing towards 

Viksit Bharat. 

Dr. Prabhat Sharma, Programme Officer, NSS, discussed about the various structure, 

protocols and working mechanism of NSS. He focused on the major purpose of the NSS 

and how it helps students to upgrade their  social skills, which are essential for the holistic 

development of an individual. He also explained the importance of NSS in the New 

Education Policy.   

The program successfully concluded with an interactive session in which Dr. Prabhat 

Sharma and Mr. Varun Panwar clarifies all the queries raised by the students. Mr. Panwar 

ended the programme with a formal vote of thanks. 34 students attended the orientation 

session.  

 



 
  

  



 
  

 

 

 

 



 
  

 

 


